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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway to 
upgrade Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School.   

Removal of oversize piling rig 

On 26 March 2024, we notified that a large 80 tonne piling rig will be removed from Carlingford 
West Public School between Tuesday 2 April 2024 and Friday 12 April 2024.  

The works notification is on the project website: 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/c/carlingford-west-public-school-and-
cumberland-high-school-upgrade.html#category-works-notifications 

Due to wet weather, this process may be delayed. The piling rig will be removed one evening before 
Monday 22 April 2024 between 11pm and 5am, via Felton Road west. This is dependent on weather 
conditions and approval from Transport for NSW. 

This piling rig will be removed with oversized vehicles that need to access the site during the 
evening and early hours of the morning to comply with Transport for NSW’s and Council’s road 
traffic regulations.  

The oversized vehicles will travel slowly through residential streets. It will take approximately one 
hour to leave the site and the team will work to minimise noise as much as possible, such as turning 
off engines while waiting to enter the site. 

The piling rig at the high school will be relocated to the public school in late April or early May to 
continue with the piling work. A further notification will be issued to residents before the rig is 
relocated. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important infrastructure. 
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